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Meeting Date:  November 26, 2013 
 
Applicant:   James and Patricia Zoll- Owners 
 
Application Number: H13-01-1727 
 
Address:   #406 Julia Street 
   
Description of Work: Demolition of non-historic carport. No built back.  
 
Building Facts: The house was listed as an altered contributing resource in 

the 1982 survey. According to the Sanborn maps of 1926 and 
1948 the house in place was a one and a half story structure. 
The 1962 Sanborn map depicts the same footprint found in 
the 1926 and 1948 maps but has an annotation that the 
structure is one story. The ca. 1965 photo from the 
Appraiser’s office depicts a one story structure with a non-
traditional front porch that has concrete floor and metal 
elements that supports a gable porch roof. The Property 
Appraiser’s records include 1943 as the construction date. 
The existing carport is also dated from 1943 in the 
appraiser’s records.  

 
Ordinance Cited in 
Review: Sections 102-217 (2), demolition for non-contributing or 

non-historic structures of the LDR’s.  
 

Staff Analysis 
 
The Certificate of Appropriateness proposes the demolition of the existing carport, 
located on the northwest side of the property. The Sanborn maps of 1948 and 1962 do 
not depict any carport on the site. By observing the existing conditions of the existing 
structure it is clear that it is not historic not can be deemed contributing in a near 
future.  
 
It is staff’s opinion that the proposed demolition of a non-historic structure can be 
considered by the Commission. The demolition of the structure will liberate the site 
from a large building that overshadows historic structures surrounding it. If the 
demolition request is approved this will count as the only reading. 






























































